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The Foreign Exchange Committee (FXC) met outside of its normal schedule to review and collect feedback on 
proposed revisions to the FX Global Code as part of the GFXC’s three-year review of the Code. The FXC’s 
feedback on the proposals, which were developed by Global Foreign Exchange Committee (GFXC) working 
groups comprised of central bank and industry representatives, will be shared at the July 1-2 GFXC meeting in 
Frankfurt.  The Chair opened the meeting by asking the FXC members who are working group participants to 
provide a summary of the proposed changes. 
 

1. Three-Year Review of the FX Global Code (“Code”) 
 

 FXC members were asked to review the GFXC’s working group proposals, which outlined suggested 
enhancements to the Code by the FX settlement and FX data working groups.  
 

 Regarding FX settlement risk, the current proposal suggests revisions to three Code principles to 
strengthen Code language by reducing FX settlement risk. The FXC did not have substantive concerns 
with the working group’s proposal but discussed areas where the draft language could be clarified.  
Members also noted the importance of ensuring that any revised Code text remains consistent with 
general guidance on FX settlement risk by the Bank for International Settlement Committee on Payments 
and Market Infrastructure. 
 

 Regarding FX data, the GFXC working group have been asked to deliver on two mandates as part of the 
2024 three-year review of the Code: analyze how the use of FX data could be made more transparent and 
for such data made more evenly accessible to market participants in order to improve market transparency 
and enable a level playing field. 

 
 Members concluded the intermeeting call by reviewing a few additional topics where the GFXC Chair 

requested input from local foreign exchange committees in preparation for the July 1-2 GFXC meeting. 
Members offered views about further expanding the Code’s glossary and the inclusion of links to GFXC 
guidance papers within the Code.   

   

The next regularly scheduled FXC meeting will be held on September 25, 2024. 


